George Hawkins, Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield and Betty Hooper present.

Larry Abbott, custodian, came in with a list of complaints regarding Town Hall problems. The Selectmen settled most of them.

Mr. Mansfield left at 8:00 to meet with the School Committee.

Mr. Peter Shea was asked to come in to discuss the sign he posted on his property advertising dog kennels which is in violation to the existing building ordinance. The sign has been taken down. He received a building permit and will make application for conducting a business.

Andrew Belanger was in to try to correct his deeds, since he is in the process of selling a trailer on his property with land which it sets.

Due to the extreme cold, and having finished all important details, the office was closed at 9:00.